
NEWSLETTER N0 7 16TH MARCH 2023 

 

EMERGENCY FIRE DRILL  

Yesterdayõs fire drill ran very smoothly. Thank you for your support in assisting your children to be  

prepared for the drill ð most particularly our Prep grade children, who by the way have also settled in 

very well to school routines.  

 

CURRICULUM DAY REPORT  

Last Fridayõs Curriculum Day activities were a great success from our perspective. Dale Sidebottom, 

Founder of Energetic Education & Jugar Life drew on the value of games in learning, providing a wide  

array of activities that promote empowerment and learning through the playing of games. Dale left us 

with a valuable toolkit of games that can be used in many ways to enhance student engagement and  

promote both social and academic learning. Dale Sidebottom is a highly acclaimed international presenter 

and TED Talk presenter. 
The afternoon session was devoted to furthering our knowledge and use of the award-winning writing 

program, Seven Steps to Successful Writing, that we utilize in our whole school writing approach. This was 

also a very valuable professional development activity.  
 

 

PRINCIPALõS REPORT 

 
 

ALL CANTEEN ORDERS MUST BE DONE ONLINE VIA THE Qkr APP  

CANTEEN IS OPEN MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY  

 

LAST DAY OF CANTEEN FOR TERM 1 WILL BE  WEDNESDAY APRIL 5TH  

CANTEEN WILL REOPEN TERM 2 WEDNESDAY APRIL 26TH  



 

 

SCHOOL CROSSING  

We have received notification from the City of Casey regarding the Mansfield Street school crossing, near 

Heard Close, information regarding this is within the newsletter. 

Council has made the decision to remove the crossing at this location, effective from the end of Term 1, 

2023. 

 

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs)  

Q. Does our Before & After School Care program still have vacancies?  

A. Yes it does ð please contact Camp Australia for further details. 

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE:  

ôCreativity comes with freedom, not complianceõ 

 

 

NOTICES DUE:  

 

2C and 5B Parent/Teacher Interviews  Monday 20th March (10:00am) 

National Young Leaders Day    Monday 20th March (4:00pm) 

State School Spectacular Rehearsal   Thursday 23rd March (9:00am) 

Grade 3 Camp - Phillip Island   Monday 27th March (4:00pm)     

 

PRINCIPALõS REPORT 

 

DIARY DATES : 
 

Inter-school Sport Grade 5-6   Friday 17th March  

Harmony Day - Gold coin donation   Monday 20th March  

2C and 5B Parent/Teacher Interviews  Tuesday 21st March    

House Athletics Grade 3-6    Thursday 23rd March  

State School Spectacular Rehearsal   Monday 27th March  

Helmeted Honeyeater Incursion Grade 4-5 Thursday 30th March  

 

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER?  

 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 
mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 







 

HARMONY DAY ð Monday 20th March  

On Monday 20th March we will be celebrating Harmony Day. The Junior School Council are  

fundraising on this day for our sponsor child, Amira. We encourage children to dress up in orange or 

traditional dress of their culture. A gold coin donation would be greatly appreciated to support our 

fundraising efforts for Amira. 

  

NAPLAN ð Grade 3 and Grade 5  

Naplan is well underway for our Grade 3 and Grade 5 students.  Our Grade 5 students will have fin-

ished their Naplan testing today, with make up tests for students who were absent occurring  

tomorrow and next week.  Our Grade 3 students have completed their writing tests with the  

remainder of their tests and make up tests for anyone who has been away occurring over the next 

few days.  Everything has run smoothly so far and a big thank you to our Grade 3 and Grade 5 teach-

ers for preparing the students for the tests and also to Mr Kelly for assisting with the testing ses-

sions.  

   
CURRICULUM DAY  

All staff were engaged in professional development activities on Friday last week, learning more 

about 7 Steps to Writing Success, which is our writing program. We were also very energised by 

Dale Sidebottom who worked with staff in the morning focusing on play, movement, gratitude, 

games and wellbeing for everyone.  Dale has a strong message in his presentation about how  

important play, having fun and laughing are to everyoneõs mental health.  Teachers came away from 

the day with a wealth of practical, hands-on activities which they will be able to incorporate into 

their classroom programs and every day life.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sandra McCrum, Angela Maskery and Sharyn King  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their childõs birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be  individually commercially packaged with ingredients  

listed (ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations  to the following  

students who received class awards recently. 

 

Please note- only students with publicity 

approval will be listed in the newsletter. 



Screen Time Showdown: How to Manage Your Kids' Device Dependency!  

In today's digital age, screens are an integral part of our daily lives. From smartphones to tablets, laptops to 

TVs, screens surround us everywhere we go. As a parent, managing your child's screen time can be a   

daunting task. With so many options available, it can be tough to know where to draw the line. 

Research has shown that excessive screen time can have adverse effects on children's physical and mental 

health. It can lead to sleep deprivation, poor academic performance and behavioral issues. Therefore, it's 

essential to set clear guidelines and limits on screen time for your child's wellbeing. 

Here are some tips to help you manage your child's screen time effectively: 

1. Set clear rules and boundaries: Talk to your child about the importance of limiting screen time and 

set clear rules and boundaries. Be consistent in enforcing these rules to avoid confusion. 

2. Create a daily schedule: Establish a daily schedule that includes time for homework, chores, physical 

activity, and other activities, such as reading or playing board games. This schedule should include limited 

screen time, and you can use timers to help your child stay on track. 

3. Encourage outdoor activities: Encourage your child to participate in outdoor activities, such as 

sports or walks, as it's essential for their physical and mental wellbeing. 

4. Model healthy screen habits: As a parent, you are your child's role model. Therefore, model healthy 

screen habits by limiting your screen time and participating in other activities with your child. 

5. Monitor your child's online activity: Keep an eye on your child's online activity, and use parental   

controls to restrict access to inappropriate content. 

6. Have open communication: Have open communication with your child about the dangers of        

excessive screen time and the importance of balancing screen time with other activities.  

Managing your child's screen time requires effort and consistency, but it's crucial for their well-being. By   

setting clear rules and boundaries, creating a daily schedule, encouraging outdoor activities, modeling 

healthy screen habits, monitoring your child's online activity, and having open communication, you can help 

your child develop healthy screen habits that will benefit them in the long run. 

Mr Kelly 



 

HOUSE ATHLETICS DAY  

 

House Athletics Day for Grades 3-6 will be held on Thursday 23rd March.   

 

Students are encouraged to wear their house colours for the day as well as clothing that is 

comfortable for them to participate in.  

 

Students will compete in 7 activities/events on the day.  

 

As this is a whole day event, it is encouraged for students to apply sunscreen the morning of 

the event and bring sunscreen to reapply during the day.  

 

Parents are more than welcome to come and support their 

children but must remain in the outside areas to  

allow for the smooth transition and running of each of  

the events.  

 



 
 

Do you have any clothing that your child may have 

borrowed from sickbay? 

 

If so, can you please wash and return these items as 

soon as possible. 

 

 

REMINDERS  

Please remember to bring you library bag to 

Every library session.  

Without a bag, you can still book but it will have to stay in the 

classroom instead taking it home to enjoy. 

 

PLEASE RETURN OVERDUE LIBRARY BOOKS AS 

SOON AS POSSIBLE  

 

BOOK CLUB ISSUE 2 IS OUT NOW!  

 

Donõt miss out on some fantastic deals that are to be found in the latest brochure.  

Orders need to be placed by 3.30pm on Thursday, 23 rd  March.  

This will be the last issue for Term 1.  

 

We have lots of new books that are now available to borrow, make sure you have 

a good browse the next time you are visiting the library. These have been  

purchased with the rewards from Scholastic Book Club Sales.  

 

Please remember to bring your library bag to your library sessions. Donõt forget 

to return any overdue books and any books you have finished reading, so you can 

borrow some new ones.  

 

As always, 

 

Happy reading!  

 



 



 

REMINDER 
 

For all existing families please remember to edit your 
childôs profile to their new homegroup/class for 2023.  

 
This helps with the timely delivery of lunch orders.  




